MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 25TH MAY 20I6 IN THE VILLAGE HALL
Present: Cllr’s Eifion Smith, Peter White, Gwyneth Davies, Gary Davies and Sheena Duller.

Apologies were received from Cllr’s Ifan Jones Evans and Christian Pateman.

There were no members of the public present at the meeting.

Minutes of the 2015 meeting were agreed to be a true record and proposed by Cllr Sheena Duller, seconded by Cllr Peter White.

Election of Officers.

Councillor Christian Pateman has completed his two year term as chairman of Ysbyty Ystwyth Community Council and is standing down from office. Cllr Eifion Smith has been Vice- Chairman for the last two years and will step up to the chairman’s post. Cllr Peter White has been elected as Vice-Chairman and will hold the post for the next two years.

A letter was received from Cllr Nick McNally informing the community council that he is standing down as a councillor. Due to work commitments he is finding it more difficult to attend meetings.

Code of Conduct; Members of Ysbyty Ystwyth Community Council have agreed to adopt the model Code of Conduct issued by Ceredigion County Council and effective from 20th May 2016 for financial year 92016-17.
Financial Report; the clerk presented the councillors with a financial report of all transactions in 2015-16. The audit is now ready to go to the internal auditor. Councillors were agreed that the report was a true record of the financial transactions.
Matters Arising; 
Community Garden Project; it was reported that the group that approached the community council asking if they could use a corner of the garden for a community project have disbanded. The grant money they received by the group has been returned to the grant body.
Water Wheel; a letter sent from the community council to Pentir Pumlumon informing them that the community council will not be taking over the responsibility and maintenance of the water wheel at any time. 

Notice board; the clerk was asked to contact Mr Ray Burrell of Penwern Forge to see what the progress is on the new notice board. The clerk was also asked to contact Tai Ceredigion to find out if the land they want to erect the notice board belongs to them.

War Memorial; the war memorial in Ysbyty Ystwyth needs some maintenance work carried out. It was decided that the clerk would send a tender document out to local businesses for expression of interest in the maintenance work.

 Cllr Sheena Duller informed us that her sister would be coming to stay with her shortly on holiday and she would refresh the letters on the war memorial.

Clerk’s employment contract; the clerk informed the councillors that there needed to be a contract of employment set up for him with terms and conditions, number of hours requested to work each month etc. the clerk provided them with an example contract from NALC. Councillors will look at this and adjust to suit their needs.

There was no other business.
